
 

 

Minutes 

University of Southern Indiana 

Administrative Senate 

Wednesday March 2, 2016 

3:00 pm 

UC 2206 

 

PRESENT:  Senate Chair, Stephanie Walden-Schwake, senate members: Larry Back, Joe Binkley, Debbie 

Clark, Alex Eaton, Brandi Hess, Karen Huseman, Don McGrath, Cindy Miller, Beth Thompson, Michelle 

Woodburn, Steve Bridges and Kat Draughon.   

 

CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting was called to order at 3:00 pm.   

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: February 3, 2016 minutes approved as distributed. 

 

REPORTS FROM OFFICERS: 

 

Chair:  Stephanie Walden-Schwake 

 Reported that the items presented at the budget meeting on February 29 were:  

1. Pay increase of 3% 

2. Change in the travel per diem to federal rates 

3. Continue review of equity  

4. Request a Graduate Assistant 

5. Develop a professional development series for employees that is available during 

working hours 

 Any feedback about the requests won’t come until at least July 2016. 

 Reported on steps for approved recommendations.  They will be sent to Steve Bridges and Kat 

Draughon. Steve will then present them to the President and Provost.  Current recommendations 

Steve has are: To increase the fee waiver to 21 hours and the Employee Discount program Web 

page; hoping to add a Graduate student assistant to maintain it with the location of this student 

worker to be somewhere in procurement. 

 Announced that Leslie Groves, chair of Staff Council has taken a new job off campus and that 

Juanita Musich will assume the duties of Staff Council chair. 

 Announced that there was an open meeting for the first Executive HR director on Monday and the 

second one will be Friday.  Attend if you can and fill out the survey. The search committee will 

review all comments. 

 Items from the last President Council meeting:  President Bennett will be sharing an 

announcement about a partnership with Pollux.  “This is a five year, multi-faceted partnership that 

will strengthen the Evansville region’s role in the medical claims sector.  It will add dimension to 

current USI degree programs, provide experience in the industry for faculty and students and give 

Pollux management access to expertise on campus.”  Andy Wright announced that enrollment is 

looking good and that housing reservations are up for fall 2016. 

 



 

 

 

Past Chair:  Susanne Stanley, no report unable to attend. 

 

Secretary/Treasurer:  Debbie Clark 

 Balance remains at: $545.85. 

 Met with Executive officers. 

 Attended first Executive HR candidate meeting. 

 Attended President Bennett’s budget overview presentation. 

 Attended University operations and Campus Community budget presentations. 

 

REPORTS FROM LIASONS:  

 

 Kat Draughon



 

 

 Committee will help promote the civility presentation that will take place later in March.  This is a 

topic that the committee will investigate for future presentations. 

 Discussed HR’s process of on-boarding and recognizing the need for internal training. 

 

Unfinished Business: 

 None 

 

New Business:   

 Coordinate with Kat Draughon to set up a Strategic Plan meeting for all administrators with 

snacks. 

 

Announcements: Next meeting is April 6, 2016 at 3:00 in UC 2205  

 

Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 3:45 pm. 


